## **Environment and Public Affairs Committee**

**Subject:** Petition No. 147 - Chronic fatigue syndrome and fibromyalgia

From: Goiran, Nick < Nick.Goiran@mp.wa.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, 21 February 2020 12:47 PM

**To:** Environment and Public Affairs Committee <env@parliament.wa.gov.au> **Subject:** RE: Petition No. 147 - Chronic fatigue syndrome and fibromyalgia

Dear Chairman Swinbourne,

I refer to your letter dated 21 February 2020.

## I advise that:

- 1. I do not propose to make a submission about petition no.147;
- 2. I was asked by the Member for Carine to table the petition for one of his constituents;
- 3. It was not apparent whether the aforementioned letter was a public document and whether I could share it with the Member for Carine and therefore I have not done so; and
- 4. It may be desirable for the Committee to write to the Member for Carine to ascertain whether he may wish to make a submission about this particular petition.

Thank you for writing to me about this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Hon Nick Goiran MLC LLB BCom Member for the South Metropolitan Region

Shadow Minister for Child Protection; Prevention of Family and Domestic Violence

Secretary to the State Parliamentary Liberal Party

| **Phone** | (08) 9398 3800 | **Fax** | (08) 9398 3822

Office | Unit 2, 714 Ranford Road, Southern River WA 6110 (cnr Bristle Ave)

This e-mail and any attachments are confidential and may contain legally privileged or copyright material which is transmitted with the intention that only the persn or entity to whom it is addressed may read, copy, retransmit, disseminate, distribute, reproduce or use it. You should not read, copy, retransmit, disseminate, distribute, reproduce, use or disclose its contents to any person or entity without express written authorisation by Hon Nick Goiran MLC. If you are not the intended recipient of this message you are hereby notified that any use, review, retransmission, dissemination, distribution, reproduction or any action taken in reliance upon this message is prohibited and that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss or damage resulting from their use. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately by return e-mail or telephone +61 8 9398 3800 and destroy the original message. Any views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender and may not necessarily reflect the views of the Liberal Party of WA or the Parliament of Western Australia. Hon Nick Goiran MLC believes but does not represent that this e-mail is free from computer viruses or other defects including data corruption.